
Bellringing Report 

We were delighted that John Taylor and Co from Loughborough were able to 
undertake the refurbishment of All Saints bells during the lockdown and the work 
was completed in June last year, just in time for us to start ringing again in July. 

We are grateful to Hertford Town Council for their large donation towards this project 
and also to others who donated to the work including the family of Basil Jones, a 
former ringer, the Hertford County Association of Change-Ringers (HCACR), the 
Eastern District of the HCACR, the West Anglia Guild of change ringers, and all the 
many individuals who gave donations of their time or money. I would especially like 
to record out thanks to David Harris, a former Hertford Ringer, for the time and 
expertise he gave to this project, without whom it would probably never had got off 
the ground. David and his wife Jeanette have now moved to Dorset to live nearer to 
their family there and we miss them at Hertford. 

We are a few ringers down since Covid-19 struck so we do now sometimes struggle 
to ring on some Sundays. If anyone would like to learn to ring please get in touch 
with Andrew Case – afcase@gmail.com 

 

 


